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A report on the 8th ACP Conference held on August 30 at Universitas Gadjah Mada, Indonesia 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

1. Time and date: 13:00pm-17:30pm, 30 August 2019  

2. Venue: Bulaksumur Room, University Club (UC), Universitas Gadjah Mada (UGM) 

3. Attendants 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Universitas Gadjah Mada 
・ Dr. Ir. Nizam, M. Sc., IPM., ASEAN Eng. (Professor, 

Dean, Faculty of Engineering) 
・ Dr. Agung Harijoko (Head, Center for Disaster 

Studies (PSBA)) 
・ Dr. Ikaputra (Assc. Professor, Head, Master of 

Architecture Program, Department of Architecture 
& Planning, Faculty of Engineering) 

・ Dr. Ir.T. Yoyok Wahyu Subroto (Professor, 
Department of Architecture & Planning, Faculty of 
Engineering) 

・ Dr. Ardya Nareswari (Department of Architecture & 
Planning, Faculty of Engineering) 

・ Dr. Gayatri Indah Marliyani (Department of 
Geological Engineering, Faculty of Engineering) 

・ Dr. Esti Handini (Department of Geological 
Engineering, Faculty of Engineering) 

Universiti Utara Malaysia (Malaysia) 
・ Dr. Nor Hasni Osma (Associate Professor, Dean, 

School Of Technology Management & Logistics) 
・ Dr. Suria Musa (Director, Disanter Management 

Institute)  
・ Dr. Faizatul Akmar Abdul Nifa (Research Fellow, 

Disaster Management Institute) 

Universitas Brawijaya (Indonesia) 
・ Dr. Dias Satria (Head of International 

Undergraduate Program , (Banking and Finance)) 
Universitas Lampung (Indonesia) 
・ Dr. Ir. Cipta Ginting (Professor, Director of 

Collaboration Development and International 
Affairs) 

・ Mr. Mudji Rachmat Ramelan, S.E, MBA. (Head of 
International Program, Faculty of Economics and 
Business) 

University Tunku Abdul Rahman (Malaysia) 
・ Dr. Nor Ismailiza Binti MohdIsmal (Assistanr 

Professor, Head, Department of Biological Science, 
Faculty of Science) 

Kansai University of International Studies (Japan) 
・ Dr. Atsushi Hamana (Chairperson of the ACP, 

President of KUIS) 
・ Professor, Masahiko Murata (Assistant to the 

president, Director, Center for Safety Management 
Education and Research) 

・ Dr. Yasuo Kawawaki (Assistant to the president,  
Professor, Director, Center for Global Education) 

・ Dr. Hajime Ito (Associate Professor, School of 
International Communication, Department of 
English Communication, Chief of International 
Students Division) 
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4. Meeting contents 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

(1) Opening address 
To formally kick off the conference, Dr. Nizam, 

Dean of the Faculty of Engineering of the host 
university, Universitas Gadjah Mada, delivered 
some opening remarks. Dr. Nizam saied “Given 
the frequent occurrence of natural disasters such 
as tsunamis, earthquakes, and floods, it is vital 
that local communities know how to take action 
when a disaster hits and that they prepare 
accordingly. Everyone, from young children to 
adults needs to be educated about this. I feel 
very grateful for the efforts of Asian Cooperative 
Program (ACP) in this area.” 

Next, ACP Chairperson Dr. Hamana made an 
opening speech. Dr. Hamana addressed “At the 
ACP Consortium, we have a strong record of 
achievements in natural disaster preparation as 
well as in creating educational content and 
conducting research relating to safety 
management. We will continue to seek further 
cooperation in these areas” 

(2) Proposal by ACP Chairperson 
Since the first ACP Conference in November 

2014, Universitas Brawijaya and 
Universiti Tunku Abdul Rahman (UTAR) were 
participating here for the second time. Also, 
numerous representatives from other attended 
universities were participating in the ACP 
Conference for the first time. In light of this, 
before the presentation of the Chairperson’s 
proposal, Prof. Kawawaki of Kansai University 
of International Studies (KUIS) provided an 
outline of the ACP’s goals and philosophy, and 
explained its activities and achievements so far, 
as well as the ACP International field study 
program. 
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(3) About the ACP’s activities 

Next up, Prof. Murata of KUIS gave a brief explanation of ACP Certificate Program and reported 
on the initiatives and accomplishments of the university. He also offered a presentation of joint 
projects between KUIS and ACP member universities (Universitas Lampung (UNILA), Universiti 
Utara Malaysia (UUM), UGM). 
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（4）Subjects of discussion 
Prof. Kawawaki of KUIS confirmed the direction of future ACP developments. As one of the 

discussion points of this conference, he proposed a common rubric as a basis for stipulating the 
knowledge and skills necessary for safety management certification. To this, UGM responded with a 
question: “In what ways would it be better to adopt a common rubric given the differences in 
academic systems?” Dr. Hamana answered, “To certify the quality of the skills and knowledge 
acquired by students, a rubric that is partially common is needed, even if it is not the same in every 
respect for everyone.” UUM also suggested that it is important to work with the curriculum of each 
university, and it was confirmed that further consideration will be given to the introduction of a 
rubric. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
There was also a very lively exchange of views that ran over the scheduled session time. UNILA 

offered an overview of its safety management training program, while UTAR reported its interest in 
expanding ACP activities into the areas of food safety and climate change, and Universitas 
Brawijaya expressed its hope of extending activities into business fields. 

Chairperson Dr. Hamana also offered his view that each university needed to secure financial 
support by making its own separate project applications to JICA, for the sake of student programs 
and research continuity. 

Finally, Dr. Nor Hasni Osma from UUM, which will host the 9th ACP Conference, gave a 
welcoming address, bringing the 8th ACP Conference to a conclusion 


